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United States Department of the Interior 
OFFICE OF THE SECRETARY 

The Honorable Rob Bishop 
The Honorable Jason Chaffetz 
U.S. House of Representatives 
Washington, DC 20515 

Dear Mr. Bishop and Mr. Chaffetz: 

Washington, DC 20240 

SEP 0 2 2016 

In accordance with your July 20,2016, request, the Department of the Interior has prepared the 
enclosed technical assistance on H.R. 5780, the Utah Public Lands Initiative. 

Please note that this technical assistance is provided only for those provisions of the bill that 
affect Departmental interests and, in many instances, is intended to ensure consistency with 
existing laws and improve implementation. In addition to what is noted throughout the draft, the 
Department would like the opportunity to work with the bill sponsors on the individual boundary 
modifications both to improve manageability and ensure protection of natural, cultural, and other 
resources in those areas. 

Please also note that this assistance has not been cleared by the Office of Management and 
Budget. As reflected in the attached comments, with respect to a number of provisions, 
the Department would seek further discussions before taking a final position as to proposed 
language. Importantly, this assistance has also not been the subject of, and does not reflect input 
from, tribal consultation. Upon further conversations with tribal nations, the position of the 
Department may change on particular matters concerning the tribes. 

Enclosure 

Sincer:;Y?SJ44 
c~r P. Salotti 
Legls ative Counsel 
Office of Congressional and Legislative Affairs 
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